



Minutes
Nanaimo Flying Club General Meeting

15 June 2008

The meeting was called to order at 1105 by the President, John Lamb.  Fifteen Members were present.

1. Minutes of Last Meeting

The minutes of the 25 May meeting were reviewed.  Motion:  that the minutes be accepted.  Seconded and Carried. 
2.  Treasurer’s Report

In the Treasurer’s absence, the President and Vice-President reported that:
· last month’s net income was $1785.00, with income from fuel accounting for about half that amount.

· no information regarding the airport’s new lease rates has been received.

-
the Club’s net worth is $191,000, including contingency accounts of $36,000 and $18,000 cash in the bank.

Motion: that the Treasurer’s Report be accepted.   Seconded and Carried.
3. Committee Reports

a. Building – Peter Kroupa 
· Peter will have the fire extinguisher near the building entrance recertified.  If it is cheaper, he will obtain a new extinguisher.
· Peter will make some minor repairs to shingles on the east side of the building.

b. Parking – John Hubbard
· In John’s absence, the President reported that the Executive is continuing to pursue the parking fees payable from Jim Brooks.

c. Social – Garry Whitaker 

There was some discussion regarding means of enhancing the social aspects of the club, particularly the possibilities of a fly-out after Club meetings or a group attending a fly-in.  It was decided that:
· fly-ins will continue to be listed in the Minutes.


Action:  Secretary

· a thread on fly-ins and fly-outs will be initiated on the NFC Yahoo Group.


Action: Derek Carter and Frank Benvin
d. Membership – Doug Sowden (absent)
There was considerable discussion regarding the lack of information regarding prospective members, and the desirability of the prospective members attending a meeting in order to introduce themselves, meet the Members, etc.
It was decided that the membership application form will be modified to show the Sponsor’s name, and that the Sponsor is responsible for explaining how the Club operates, including the desirability of a prospective member attending a Club meeting.





                  Action: Doug Sowden
Motion:  that to be voted in, prospective members are expected to attend the meeting at which their application is considered, or a subsequent meeting, in order to introduce themselves, meet members, and receive the welcome package and key fob.  Seconded and Carried.

Motion:  that the Vice-President have the authority to issue key fobs to new members if they are unable to attend a Club meeting.  Seconded and Carried.
Motion: that membership applications from Alex Bowman, Al Brust and John Veale be accepted, subject to payment of initiation fees and dues.   Seconded and Carried.
e. Fuel – Frank Benvin 
Fuel used from 22 May to 15 Jun was 8,886 litres.

Fuel on hand on 15 Jun was 17,502 litres.
The M1000 fuel terminal will not be supported by the manufacturer after next year.  The Treasurer has obtained a quotation from the manufacturer to replace the M1000 terminal with the M3000 terminal, and recommended that the Club proceed with this replacement.  Given this information, and given the difficulties with the current terminal, it was decided to proceed with the replacement.

Motion:  that the M1000 fuel terminal be replaced with the M3000 fuel terminal at a cost of $6220.00(US).  Seconded and Carried.

Action: Treasurer

A decision as to which Club account the funds will come from was deferred until the Treasurer is present.
4. Announcements and Coming Events
      Langley Fly-in 21 Jun

Langley Round Engine Roundup Dinner and Dance 28 Jun

      Pemberton Fly-in 5 Jul

      Texada Fly-in 13 Jul

      EAA Northwest (Arlington) Fly-in 9-13 Jul


EAA Airventure (Oshkosh) 28 Jul – 3 Aug


Abbotsford Air Show 8-10 Aug
5. Old Business
a. YCD Webcam  – Kevin Palmer and Jeremy Howard

Preliminary investigation shows that a Webcam would cost about $1000.  A Webcam is not needed for the summer.  The entire webcam issue will be reviewed in Sep or Oct when the Club’s financial situation is clearer.









        Action: Kevin Palmer

b. Return of Cheque to Masonic Lodge – John Lamb
The $100 donation from the Chemainus Masonic Lodge was returned, and a thank-you was received from the Lodge.  (See item 4g in the 25 May Minutes)
c. NFC Scholarship Presentation – John Lamb

The $750 NFC Aviation Scholarship was presented to the Nanaimo Schools Financial Awards Society by Ray Erhart.  The recipient will not receive the award until he or she presents proof of registration at an appropriate institution. A picture of the presentation is expected.
The awards program listed the award as $1000.  This is an error on the Society’s part – the Club made it clear that the award was for $750.
d. Attendance Registry and Minutes Binder – Doug Wakefield

A hardcover, bound attendance registry has been obtained and will be used to record attendance at the monthly NFC meetings.

A binder containing the Minutes of the monthly general meetings has been obtained and will be placed in the Clubhouse.  Minutes will still be placed on the notice board and the Club website.

e. Club Website – John Lamb


The President will discuss with John Hubbard the process for updating the Club website with a view to keeping it current and thus more informative.



Action:  John Lamb

6. New Business
a. NFC Financial Review – John Lamb

A substantial increase to our lease rate is expected from the Airport Commission.  Thus it is appropriate to review the Club’s entire financial situation, particularly the different revenue streams, to ensure that they are appropriate and balanced, and cover    the costs of operating the Club.

A Financial Review Committee was formed, and will meet when the new lease rates are known.  Members are: John Lamb, Derek Carter, Joyce Clarke, Jeremy Howard, and Garry Whitaker.
7.
Next Meeting Date
20 Jul 08 
            Executive Meeting 1000

            General Meeting 1100
8. Adjournment 
The meeting was adjourned at 1220.
John Lamb
President
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